
To:  Mr. Turgeon, Superintendent 
  Knox County R-I Board of Education 
 
From: Nancy Goodwin  
  Middle School Principal/Federal Programs Coordinator 
 
RE:   Administrator’s Report 
 

 
 
 

Federal Programs 
 
 

Ø Special Education staff members are continuing to work on fall testing for our 
student participating in the DLM Testing.  We have one student taking the 
alternate assessment this year.  Another testing window will open in February. 
 
 

Ø We have had 3 referrals for special education services.  One student has 
qualified for services, one did not qualified and one student will be finalized 
when we return to in-person instruction.  

 
 

Ø We currently have 73 students with IEP’s enrolled in the districts in grades 
preschool through 12th grade.  We are serving 9 students through Speech 
Intervening Services.   

 
 
Curriculum and Grant Writing 
 

Ø We have altered the curriculum cycle and ELA teachers will write their 
curriculum next year.  Non-Core Teachers who were new to the district or their 
positions last year are working on their curriculum writing. 
 

Ø We have finalized 3 of the DESE CARES Act grants and are working on the new 
money released by the Governor that must be spent by December.  We are also 
working on the CARES-Connectivity grant, but have the remainder of the school 
year to spend this money.   

 
Ø Continuing to working with teachers on grant opportunities for the district.  

Received a Walmart Grant for MS Social Studies in the amount of 500.00 to 
purchase pencils to use with the iPad 


